Minutes of Rendham Parish Meeting

Held in the Village Hall on Monday 27th May 2021 at 7:00pm

1. Present – Cllr’s Willett (chair), Bennion, Field, Gleeson, Robinson, and D’Angelo Turnball 
2. Apologies – Cllr. Morford
3. Minutes of the last Parish Meeting held in May 2019 - The minutes of the last meeting having been circulated, were confirmed and signed as a true record.
4. Parish Council Chairman David Willett Annual Report – He reported that it was a strange year with a number of meetings have had to be cancelled and activities restricted due to the Covid 19 lockdown restrictions. 

Having had to cancel Novembers meeting we were able to hold a meeting in December during the brief window of opportunity provided.

Victoria Oaksey has resigned from the Council in the last year and Sandra Robinson was co-opted to fill the vacancy. 

John Carrington once again acted as independent reviewer of the PC accounts for no fee.

The Council addressed various planning applications and issues regarding the highways in and around the village and considered reports from Local Government representatives.

We carried out a site visit to Upper Grove Farm to better understand the planning application submitted. 

Regular reports have been received and discussed from our District Cllr. Maurice Cook and County Cllr Stephen Burroughs, copies of these can be found on the village website.

The precept for the year has been held the same as last year, and the Parish Council continued to oversee the Amenity Fund. The amenity fund has helped PARK by covering the ROSPA safety check this year.

We discussed our responsibility towards the safety of the trees that line our highways and are keeping a watching brief on this – the importance of this was brought home when during the winter months we had some trees falling across our roads.

In conclusion I would like to thank my fellow councillors for their help and support in the last twelve months and especially express my thanks to our parish clerk Chris Salmon whose knowledge, help, guidance and support have been invaluable.
5. PC finance report – The payment for PARK at £609 was due to 2019/20 coming in late. Closing balance for Current a/c £2025.83 and the savings £2396.86
6. Amenity Fund – No income during the year due to Covid, the only payments were for the Street, website, PARK and rubbish Pickers. Closing balance £1,235.33. The year 2021/22 unlikely to be any income due to the fete also being cancelled again.
7. District Councillor – Sent a report. Full report on website
· Delivering financial support for businesses

· Social isolation

· The economic development and finance teams

8. County Councillor Stephen Burroughs - No report received
9. Police Report – No report received.    
10. Neighbourhood Watch/ Village Happenings report sent by Trevor Salmon - He has continued to encourage wider use of the email system for notifying of any happenings. There are 90ish individual or households on the list and continue to encourage people to join. There are some empty houses, a few holiday homes and people with no internet connections, however if you know of anyone not on the list and who would be willing to join please ask them to contact him. Several people who have left the village have also asked to remain on the list to enable them to keep in touch.

Village happenings are the main use of the circulation rather than Neighbourhood Watch.

It has continued to inform people of happenings in the village, although much reduced due to covid. Also, important notices about covid and the team that offered help to people shielding.

Trevor Salmon          Tel no 01728 664199   Trev.salmon@btinternet.com 

11. Rendham Village Hall report sent by Denis Moore Chairman - 
RVHMC held its last meeting on 19th October 2020. All subsequent periodical meetings were cancelled due to COVID restrictions.

In accordance with the Government Roadmap out of restrictions, the next meeting is scheduled for 17th May 2020 when village halls can re-open.

Accordingly, our group users (i.e. pilates) will be restarting on 19th May in accordance with the guidelines from their umbrella governing body and in compliance with our own standing instructions. RVH is a polling station on 6th May as allowed as an exempt activity to lockdown rules.

Owing to COVID, no 2021 AGM has been held and this matter will be discussed in committee on 17th May. Village hall finances remain healthy and static with no income since closure in December 2020. Expenditure has been minimal on utilities. The upgrade of certain plumbing fittings detailed in my last report in November 2020 has been completed during lockdown. 

Financial update – Ipswich BS £14,155.21, Barclays £3,354.28 and £30 In Petty Cash. Proposed AGM 16th August
12. Town Estates Charity – report sent by Richard Pilgrim Chairman, - A very brief report that the Rendham Town Estates Charity have not had any requests for financial assistance during the last year, so no distribution has been made.

13. ACC/First Responder - report sent by Lynda Newson Treasurer - ALDE Community Council has had plans cancelled from COVID., They had planned a Spring Flower Show which had to be cancelled, so are now hoping to have a Summer Flower Show on 31st July, provided all restrictions are lifted in June.

They have given out two Opportunities Awards for £150 to help with a laptop and books needed for studies during the pandemic.

The 1st Responders is still on-going, although They desperately need some more volunteers in    order to give 24/7 cover.

They are just waiting for things to get back to near normal before we make any more plans.
14. PCC Report – No Report received
15. PARK – The PARK has remained open throughout the Covid pandemic, with appropriate guidance placed at the PARK entrance and on the play equipment.
The annual RoSPA safety inspection report produced in Oct 2020 concluded risk assessment 0 High, 8 Medium and 15 Low. When the new committee is formed we can review the medium risks.

Kick off meeting to establish the new committee has been subject to Covid delay. The 5 committee candidates currently now 4 are planning a meeting before next PC meeting on 12 July 2021.

Grass cutting recommenced late April and currently receiving a weekly cut

Current balance in the PARK account is £33.44.
16. Tree Wardens Report –   It’s been some time since the last Tree Warden Report. Nature did not really know there was a lockdown , although some animals will have noticed something was going on but not have known what it was- from Dogs to Birds I think we all know that’s the case. Trees  and hedges certainly didn’t know about it and went about their lives as usual. Knowing that was the case key workers including our country side workers carried on too. Which brings me neatly to  a few basics of Woodland Management with a nod of thanks to the Woodland Trust and the Forestry Commission.  

Having just come out of winter and early spring there has been quite a lot of activity – chainsaws and hedge cutters whirring. A lot of this activity has been done as part of periodic Woodland Management. What once was done with a silent hand saw is now done with mechanical devices. Over lock down, when roads have been quieter and more people home during the day this activity has become more noticeable.

We live in a made managed environment and have to work with Nature not against it. This is the reason why hedge cutting and woodland management stops during the nesting season and is carried out in accordance with various laws, rules and regulations.

Much of the wildlife within woods relies on the active management of the wood by people. Piles of dead wood to feed and home the beetles, fungi and others animals, cut and open areas to let in light for butterflies and wild flowers made possible by wood felling and coppicing. If nothing is managed, woodlands become dark overgrown, over shaded and dominated by mature trees of similar height with no variation in the under storey or cover. Ultimately, arguably,  leading to a reduction in biodiversity.  

Ancient woods, semi -natural woods and young woods all provide home and food thousands of species of plants , animals and fungi.

Woodlands absorb noise and pollution, release oxygen, screen and protect buildings, slow flood water and makes an enormous contribution to the mental health  and fitness of the users .

Managers of woodland have to be sympathetic to what’s there and avoid disturbance of rare, protected or other species.  Managers do consult suitably qualified experts, attend courses and up skill  themselves and volunteers with knowledge. Knowledge of the basics of what is protected and needs a licensed person to check or handle such as for hazel dormice, greater crested newts, bats and breeding barn owls.  Knowing when “not to” is key.

If the woodland is part of a SSSI ( Site of Special Scientific interest), Ancient or Semi Natural Wood or in a Government or other scheme-  the woodland manager must know  and follow the relevant guidelines .

A good wood will ensure a mix of dead wood fallen or standing (if possible given the location), healthy trees, new planting and open spaces. Wildflowers such as Bluebells, violets, primroses and cowslips will thrive when a woodland has light – made either by making glades or coppicing.

Coppicing is where a stem is cut to the ground at angle to allow rain runoff and left to regrow . Coppicing is done in rotation and before bud burst and nesting. Where there are deer, coppiced trees may need protecting as would new or young trees. Roaming deer are becoming more of an issue around our village and the region generally and so is the consequential damage to our trees. At some point soon management will be needed to protect the trees. Especially, as so many new trees are being planted which are particularly attractive to deer.

 

Rides though woods and glades provide valuable woodland edge habitats. There are high levels of biodiversity at these edges but they require regular sympathetic management to keep them so. On farms you will often find the rides are cut after the wildflowers seed to make hay. Paths cut though the rides of differing routes each year and not too close to the woodland edge increase biodiversity.

Hedges connecting woodland areas or surrounding fields should be thick and dense, they should encourage shrubs and grasses at their base and margin. More hedges are now having trees planted in the hedge line as was usual in times past. These trees need to be protected from the hedge cutter from the outset and not just when they surmount the hedge line.  This is a time consuming and expensive task especially if new trees are being added to an existing hedge.  Coppicing of hedges regenerates old hedges that have run out of control and are now just rows of spindly, overcrowded weak, former hedge plants. A hedge so treated will soon rise up again stronger than before. This is completely different from taking a hedge out.   Hedge lines are managed in rotation (both in terms of timing and extent of cutting procedure) in order to minimise the impact on plant and wildlife. Increasingly, hedges are being left for 2 years or more between cutting. Look out for bushier hedges.

Around the village over the last of the winter months there has been woodland management proceeding and anyone walking this summer will notice how much good it has done the trees. The chain saws and hedge cutters are now largely silent and suddenly the birds are very noisy.

On another note the Suffolk Tree Warden Network (STWN) have been busily collecting seeds and saplings from around the county in an effort to boost local supplies of local trees. Whilst these cannot form part of official trees resources due to biosecurity and provenance issues they can be planted locally in parks, gardens and farms. Each tree has an unofficial provenance as members of the STWN have been compiling a spread sheet of where the seeds were found. It is not yet know how many of the thousands of seed collected will germinate and survive but it is a laudable effort by all the group and should be applauded and copied in the coming years.  

Babergh and Mid Suffolk council  are inviting applications for tree, hedgerow and wild flower planting. It’s going to be free and ideally coordinated through a Local Group or Parish Council. There is no deadline for applications or dates by which the plants need be in the ground. There will be funding for this for a few years and the Application Form has been simplified. Go to the Mid Suffolk and Babergh Self Service web page for details.  
17. Rendham Website – Chris Salmon sent the following report. It has been an interesting year with very few events taking place in the village. The Christmas carol singing and wreath making where recorded and pictures taken.

The software continues to be supported by Community Action Suffolk and funded by  the amenity fund. There is page for peole in the village who run businesses and also pages for people to give or sell goods.

http//:rendham.onsuffolk.net
18. Any Other Business - none
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